ANNOUNCEMENTS

Awana starts Sept. 15. volunteer sign-up sheets are at the Welcome Center NOW. Contact Steve Valland for more information.



Registration for students is NOW OPEN ON OUR WEBSITE.

Registering ahead of time makes the first night go much smoother for your student.



<u>CBC mops returns this Tuesday!</u> If you are a mom with kids ages birth to kindergarten, we would love to meet you! We meet the 2nd and 4th Tuesdays of the month from 9-11am in room 200. Childcare and coffee are provided. Meetings consist of breakfast, devotions, speakers, crafts, and group discussions. Any questions please contact Rachel Hettinger (605)351-1281.

For current and future nursery volunteers and families who use the nursery: Note that an important informational meeting will be held on Thursday Sept. 23rd from 6:30-8pm in room 400. If your goal is to have a welcoming and safe nursery, your attendance is needed! Nursery Team: Pam Templeton, Rachel Hettinger, and Roberta Hofeldt





<u>COLLEGE ADDRESSES & EMAILS ASAP!</u> Please give the office your college student's address and email. The Women's Ministry College Team would like to keep in contact with them. Please fill out a Connection Card & write College Student at the bottom or email the office at office@cbcpierre.org.

WE DO NOT KEEP ADDRESSES and EMAILS FROM PAST YEARS.

<u>Thank you so much</u> for the farewell reception and for all the help with our move. We are truly grateful and humbled by your support and encouragement. We pray that God will continue to guide CBC and use the church for His glory. He is faithful. May Jesus Christ be praised! Thank you again for your kind words and support. In Christ, Jesse & Katie We would love to hear from you! Feel free to stop by or write to us: 4104 190th St., George, IA 51237.

Bumann Update & Root Beer Floats - Want to learn more about work in East Asia? Join Michael and Kimmie Bumann on Sunday, September 26 at ---pm for root beer floats and an update on their life and work (including plenty of Q&A!). No matter if you've been in their corner for years or if you're curious about what it's like to serve in Asia, they'd love to see you and connect.



THIS WEEK AT CBC

Sunday - 12th

- 8:30 AM Worship service
- 10:00 AM Bible Hour: 3 yrs. 5th grade meet in classrooms (Welcome Center has a map)

Middle School (6th, 7th, 8th grades) – Room 300 (upstairs in gym)

Senior High (9th – 12th grades) – Youth Room (upstairs NW corner in gym)

All adult Sunday School classes are encouraged to come to the sanctuary to listen to Duane & Penny Unruh

speak about their disciple making and leadership

development ministries in Belgium.

- 11:00 AM Worship Service
- 4:00 PM Tiago Oliveira Q & A with Pastor Chance
- 6:00 PM Women's Time of Prayer
- 6:00 PM CBC Unashamed Youth (6th 12th grades) Resumes September 12th

Monday – 13th

6:00 PM Conquer Series Men's Bible study in room 300 7:00 PM High School Study Group (9th – 12th grades)

Tuesday - 14th

- 6:00 AM Men's Bible study Room 200
- 6:00 AM Men's Bible study in person @ 318 N Jefferson or via Zoom

Contact Brent Dowling or John Strohman

- 9:00 AM MOPS (Mothers Of Pre-Schoolers)
- 6:30 PM BSF (Women's Bible Study Fellowship) room 400 Begins TONIGHT!
- 7:00 PM Joint meeting of Elders and Deacons room 200
- 8:00 PM Elder meeting in room 200 Contact an Elder to be added to the agenda
- 8:00 PM Deacon meeting in room 201 Contact a Deacon to be added to the agenda

Wednesday -15th

6:20 PM Awana – **Begins TONIGHT!**

Thursday – 16th

- 7:15 AM Youth Prayer Breakfast
- 9:00 AM Women's Bible Study Room 400
- 6:30 PM Worship Team rehearsal in sanctuary
- 7:00 PM Community Inc. 12:5 for college and career young adults

Contact Gaye Granville with questions. 402.319.3171

Friday – 17th

6:00 AM Men's Bible study – Room 200

LOOKING AHEAD

- Sept. 23 Nursery volunteers and families meeting see announcements
- Oct. 1-2 Women's Retreat see insert LAST DAY TO REGISTER September 13th!!

WELCOME

WE'RE GLAD YOU'RE HERE and we want to help you get connected and grow in your Christian walk. Please visit our Welcome Center to pick up a gift bag and ask for a brochure detailing various CBC ministries for all ages. A complete listing of our staff, ministries, and Sunday messages can be found at www.cbcpierre.org.

Nursery is provided during both services and Sunday School:

1st service8:25 - end of serviceinfant - 3 yearsDuring Sunday School9:50 - end of classinfant - 3 years2nd service10:50 - end of serviceinfant - 3 years

NURSING MOTHERS are invited to use the Cry Room behind the kitchen in the coffee area.

WHAT WE BELIEVE

~ That Jesus is the Son of God who became a man to die for the sins of the whole world; He was raised from the dead and ascended back to heaven; He is coming again. (1 Cor 15: 1-8)

~ That the Bible is the inspired word of God and is the only authority for our faith (what we believe) and practice (how we are to live). (2 Tim 3:16) ~ That every person has worth as a creation of God, but that all have sinned and fallen short of the glory of God. (Rom 3:23) ~ That forgiveness of sins, the promise of eternal life and an abundant life are available to those who believe that Jesus Christ is Savior and Lord. (Jn 3:16) ~ That those accepting Christ shall repent of sin, confess faith, and be baptized into Him. (Rom 10:9; Acts 2:38) ~ That the Church exists to provide for the spiritual growth of the people and to see that the Gospel is preached to everyone. (Eph 4:1-16) ~ That Jesus Christ will one day return to earth and reign forever as King of kings and Lord of lords. (1 Thess. 4:13-18)



<u>CBC has Wi-Fi Internet.</u> The Welcome Center can provide connection information.



CBC provides Assistive Listening Devices. Check out a receiver at the Welcome Center.



AED available in the old kitchen by the offices

SEPTEMBER 19TH VOLUNTEERS

Scripture			
1st Ushers	Jim McCord	2 nd Ushers	
1st Welcome Center		2 nd Welcome Center	
1 st Greeters	Jim & Gayle Van Camp	2 nd Greeters	
1st Nursery (Walker)	Chris Jundt, Jessica Duval	2 nd Nursery (Walker)	Lisa Nold, Sara Wallace
SS Nursery (Walker)	Trish & Brianna Sargent	2 nd Nursery (Toddler)	Leigh Leesman
1 st Sound		2 nd Sound	Kevin Espeland
1 st Video	Roxanne Rice	2 nd Video	Mindy Sargent
1st Camera & Lights	Barrie Sargent	2 nd Camera & Lights	Barrie Sargent
We thank you for your service to Community Bible Church!			

September 12, 2021 Worship Times 8:30 AM & 11:00 AM

Worship Today*

Gather in Fellowship Welcome
Call to Worship

Pastor Chance Sumner

Scripture
Pastoral Prayer
Worship through Song

Matthew 28 (p. 835)
Pastor Chance Sumner

Worship through the Word Ephesians 3:10 (p.554)

"The Theater of God's Glory"
Tiago Oliveira

Response in Worship Depart in Fellowship

An Elder is available in the Prayer Room at the end of the service to pray & serve.

^{*}Please remain quiet prior to the worship service to allow others to pray & meditate.
*Please remain in the sanctuary for the duration of the service to minimize distraction.

"FROM PUI PIT & PAPER"

Bless Our Missionaries

When missionaries come to town, what are we supposed to do? The Bible answers this very question. This teaching comes from 3 John 6–8. The Word of God says,

You will do well to send them on their journey in a manner worthy of God. For they have gone out for the sake of the name, accepting nothing from the Gentiles. Therefore, we ought to support people like these, that we may be fellow workers for the truth.

What is John talking about in this passage? Gaius, the recipient of the letter, had received some missionaries into his home. These missionaries are possibly the people who carried 3 John from John to Gaius. Upon receiving the letter, John instructs Gaius "to support" these missionaries by sending them on their mission for Christ "in a manner worthy of God." What all did this support entail? I would imagine both hospitality and the provision of financial resources. In other words, Gaius was to make their stay a blessing for them and provide them with finances.

This weekend we find ourselves in a similar context that Gaius found himself in 3 John. What should we do? We should "send them on their journey in a manner worthy of God." As you have opportunity, bless our missionaries while they are here. I'm thinking here specifically of blessing them financially. Let us "support people like this, that we may be fellow workers for the truth."

Pastor Chance



Women's Bible Study

Study: The Unexpected King -

Matthew's Account of Jesus

When: Tuesdays, 6:30-8:00 PM

beginning September 14, 2021

Where: Community Bible Church 1516

Harrison Ave Pierre, SD 57501

Contact: Mattie Weaver 406-868-5314

For more information, go to bsfinternational.org

(Only new members need to register)

To register, select [Find a Group] Enter Pierre/choose [Women] Select class & Click on [Request to Join]







Community Bible Church Friday, 4:30pm – 8:30pm Saturday, 8:00am – 4:30pm

Shauna Letellier will speak on a select passage from the book of John. Come ready to laugh, make new friends, and leave invigorated to follow Jesus more. This event will be a wonderful opportunity to connect with other believers and gain a deeper understanding of God's word.

A variety of activities, such as breakout sessions, free time, a Q & A panel, and a creative presentation, promises fun and plenty of opportunity for fellowship. This event is open to all women 16 and older. Childcare is not available.

Register at the table by the Welcome Center or online beginning August 22nd through September 13th. The cost is \$35 per person, payable at time of registration. Refunds will be offered prior to September 13th.

There are plenty of volunteer opportunities to help bring this event to CBC ladies. Sign up at the Welcome Center. For more information, contact Carrie Trott at 406-868-5223.



Community Bible Church Friday, 4:30pm – 8:30pm Saturday, 8:00am – 4:30pm

Shauna Letellier will speak on a select passage from the book of John. Come ready to laugh, make new friends, and leave invigorated to follow Jesus more. This event will be a wonderful opportunity to connect with other believers and gain a deeper understanding of God's word.

A variety of activities, such as breakout sessions, free time, a Q & A panel, and a creative presentation, promises fun and plenty of opportunity for fellowship. This event is open to all women 16 and older. Childcare is not available.

Register at the table by the Welcome Center or online beginning August 22nd through September 13th. The cost is \$35 per person, payable at time of registration. Refunds will be offered prior to September 13th.

There are plenty of volunteer opportunities to help bring this event to CBC ladies. Sign up at the Welcome Center. For more information, contact Carrie Trott at 406-868-5223.